
UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 

DISTRICT OF CONNECTICUT 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

Court Operations During Lapse in Appropriations 

 

Notwithstanding the lapse in government funding and related government 

shutdown, the District Court and Clerk’s Office in Hartford, New Haven, and 

Bridgeport remain open for in-person services under normal business hours: 

Monday through Friday, from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., until further 

notice. Electronic filing (CM/ECF) remains available 24 hours a day, 7 days a 

week. 

Throughout the government shutdown, status and settlement conferences, hearings, 

jury selections, grand jury sessions, and trials are proceeding as scheduled, unless 

the parties are notified otherwise. All new cases, notices, motions, orders, 

emergency applications, and other filings will be processed in the normal course, 

until further notice. 

Please contact the Clerk’s Office if you have any questions. 

 

         
       Dinah Milton Kinney, Clerk of Court 
        
       October 1, 2025 

 
 


